THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 22, 1953

Dear Mr. Carter:

Just a note to thank you for letting me
see the results of your opening. I knew I was
missing a swell show and have been told person=-
ally by some who were there that it went off

beautifully.

I still wish I could have been present --
but one of the penalties of this type of work
is to not be your own boss, as I know you will
appreciate.

With best personal wishes,

P. 0. Box 1036
Fort Worth, Texas




